Eastern Kentucky University

Staff Council

Minutes

Meeting of February 8, 2005

Call to Order

Vice Chair King called the meeting to order on Tuesday, February 8, 2005 at 10:10 a.m. in the Teleconference Room of the Student Services Building.

Members present were:  Crystal Barger, Beverly Burrus, Denise Conner, Anne Cross, Stephanie King, Donna Lazzara, Jey Marks, Bennett Rowe, Carol Thomas, Hossein Vaez, Staff Regent David Williams, and special guest Dr. Jaleh Rezaie.

January Minutes

Minutes for the meeting of January 11, 2005 were approved as submitted.

Standing Committee Reports


Issues and Benefits Committee

Chair Vaez reported that the committee had not met since the last Staff Council meeting.  A meeting had been scheduled with the Provost attending as a guest, but had to be rescheduled due to an unexpected commitment by the Provost.  The meeting has been rescheduled for Tuesday, February 22, 2005 at 10:30 a.m. in Library 201.  

Chair Vaez also reported that the University Benefits Committee was currently in negotiation with EKU’s health insurance providers, but no agreement had yet been obtained.  He also reported that the Holiday and Vacation report submitted to this committee is scheduled to be discussed at the February 14 meeting.

Communications Committee

Chair King reported the committee had not met, but with the help of Gene Kleppinger and others the WEB page was being updated as well as updating the committee lists.

Elections and Credentials Committee

Chair Marks reported the committee had not met.

Staff Recognition and Professional Development Committee

Chair King reported the committee had not met.

Old Business

There was discussion at the January 2005 meeting of a friendly amendment to the Bylaws to increase the term of office for officers to two years rather than one to allow for continuity in the leadership of the Council.  After further discussion, it was agreed to table this discussion at this time.

New Business

Vacation Accrual

Ms. Cross brought up the issue of vacation time which in the past was given in its entirety on January 1 of each year and could be used immediately whereas it is now given as it accrues.   It was discussed that one of the reasons for this change were problems when a “contract” staff would leave the University and Human Resources would not be notified in a timely manner to check on vacation.  Under the previous method, you could take more vacation than you had earned and if you left the University before earning that time, your last pay would be reduced by the amount of pay for unearned vacation.

Mr. Williams also suggested the Council might want to look into the policy of only being allowed to accumulate vacation time equal to two years allotment.

Sick Bank
Ms. Barger had a concern to be brought before the Issues and Benefits Committee regarding the sick bank policy.  She had requests from constituents who would like to be able to donate to a specific person rather than to a bank.  There had been questions in her area as many of the personnel in the Stratton Building work for the Commonwealth of Kentucky which allows a person to donate to a specific person.   Ms. Barger researched the issue and had the state policy which she agreed to share with the Council.  It was agreed this issue should be brought before the Issues and Benefits Committee.

Special Guest

Dr. Jaleh Rezaie, co-chair of the SACS re-affirmation committee and chair of the University Strategic Planning Committee, as well as chair of the Computer Science Department, joined the Council to provide a report on the University’s re-affirmation by the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools.

She explained re-affirmation was a “snap-shot” of the University’s efforts to comply with 79 requirements of SACS through our strategic planning and governance to use our resources to create an educational environment conducive to student learning.

The biggest part of the re-affirmation process is a Quality Enhancement Plan which must show how the University is using governance and strategic planning to maximize our potential for improved student learning.  In the past the re-affirmation process was a report completed every 10 years and basically left untouched until the next re-affirmation.  This is no longer the case, as strategic planning along with the Quality Enhancement Plan will be a continuous process.

The Quality Enhancement Plan must encompass every part of the University and come from the strategic planning process.

The re-affirmation will require two reports:  (1) compliance with the 79 issues and (2) our Quality Enhancement Plan which must involve every member of the University.

Our Quality Enhancement Committee is currently working in the “quiet” phase and will come up with a theme to describe “who we are and what is it we want for our students.”  By this fall, this theme will become public on campus.  

Dr. Rezaie also reported the SACS Committee would be producing a newsletter for all faculty and staff explaining both SACS and the Quality Enhancement Plan as the process continues.

Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly G. Burrus

Secretary/Treasurer
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